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of Owen Sound by John Simpson, John Potter’s nephew, in early 1875.114 In 
the city directories of 1875 and 1876, he was identified as one of the Toronto 
agents of the Royal Insurance Company of Liverpool, a firm that dealt in fire 
and life insurance.115 Shortly after that he gave up his office on Front Street 
East.116

Wyatt had been associated with Toronto’s Board of Trade since at least 
1860, serving on its council on occasion.117 The board had the power to 
nominate two members of the Toronto Harbour Commission, and for years 
one of those members had been his father-in-law, Thomas D. Harris, who 
also briefly served as Harbour Master in the early 1870s.118 In the wake of 
Harris’ death in January 1873, Wyatt’s name was proposed for the Harbour 
Commission, on which he served from 1874 to 1878. By 1878 there was a 
rising concern that when finished the enlargement of the Welland Canal would 
yield a generation of new canallers with drafts too deep for much of the 
existing harbour, including its entrances.119 Much of the commission’s inaction 
has been laid at the feet of its chair, the other board appointee, J.G. Worts.120 
When a long list of Toronto captains and vessel owners presented a petition 
demanding action on the eastern gap to city council that November, Wyatt and 
two others broke ranks with the rest of the Harbour Commission and added 
their signatures.121 He would not be re-appointed. 

With his departure from the commission, Wyatt appears to have broken 
his last ties to Toronto’s waterfront and its businesses. What remained of his 
life would be spent promoting tourism to and settlement of northern Ontario 
and western Canada. While his family remained in Toronto, he spent much of 
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